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Dear Commissioner Iwanowa,

First of all, I would like to congratulate you for becoming Commissioner for Education,
Youth, Sports and Culture - one of the key responsibilities to shape the Europe of
tomorrow. We wish you and your team lots of success and a portion of fortune which is
always needed for lasting and sustainable impact.

I am also writing today as CEO of the German Reading Foundation and Chair of EURead,
the European network for reading promotion and literacy, representing 35
organisations and foundations from 23 countries across Europe to express our concern
about the visibility and importance of the lack of reading competence and literacy in
Europe.

More than 73 million adult Europeans cannot properly read and write.

More than one fourth of all children in Europe leave primary school without having the
reading competencies they should obtain.

More than 4 out of 10 families do not read aloud to their children at home.

More than 23 percent of youth lack the reading competence they need to start in a
successful life.

We as EURead members believe and are committed to change this: in each of our

countries and across Europe for a better future of each child - but also for a better future
of Europe.

Therefore, we have been quite euphoric about the European Commission’s decision last
year to initiate and celebrate the Day of European Authors - organized by the Creative
Europe - Culture team. Various European networks have been invited to contribute
ideas including libraries, booksellers, authors, translators and reading promotion and
literacy organisations like EURead.

Despite the fact that we see value in bringing actors from different areas together, we
felt a clear disappointment that the Creative Europe team expected us to contribute to
the Day of European Authors but being unable to cover costs for important events,
structures and occasions and campaigns.

Management Board:



We would have wished to see a clearer and measurable commitment from the European
Commission to not only bring together authors from different countries and languages,
but to put more efforts and financial commitments for reading promotion and literacy
across Europe. Because without these important competencies, there will be shortly and
in the near future no need to support authors, booksellers and libraries anymore when
the diminishing demand and needs of young people for books and stories continues in the
way it currently does.

We would like to encourage you and the European Commission to put a much stronger
emphasis and financial support to reading promotion and literacy programs and
campaigns.

The Day of European Authors is maybe one occasion to shed light on the need to invest
more in reading and literacy. Europe needs far more initiatives and lasting commitment
to overcome the devastating and alarming figures about the literacy rates of children,
youths and adults in Europe.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Joerg F. Maas
CEO of German Reading Foundation
Chair of EURead
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